





The Editor writes...........

‘Misprint!...misprint!” they all shouted
when they read that Stainer & Bell had
invited Queen Victoria to their 90™
anniversary celebrations. Well it wasn't a
misprint. The real Queen Victoria, as most
are aware, is indeed dead, a fact of which I
too am aware. What Stainer & Bell did was
engage the services of two professional
look-alikes whose resemblance to her late
Majesty and her eldest son were quite
unnerving.

Having been in the presence of our present
queen only a few months earlier I can tell
you that the anticipation of meeting a look
alike was every bit as nerve racking as
meeting our head of state. The assembled
gathering were all inwardly flapping in case
the old queen were to stop and speak to
them.

Many will have watched intrigued the
excellent BBC series on Sunday evenings
about great composers. It is significant that
they chose to begin with J. S. Bach whom
Wagner described as the greatest miracle in
music. The description of a typical Bach
week I found quite humbling. With a
Canata to write for the following Sunday,
Bach set about ruling manuscript paper on
the Monday. He then composed the piece
and wrote out all the individual choral and
orchestral parts. By Saturday the piece
could be rehearsed by all the forces and on
Sunday it was performed. Given all the
practicalities of this, the fact that the music
is so wonderful is itself truly remarkable,
but then I suppose that is the mark of a
genius.

The previous Journal was, I’'m afraid, wall
to wall words and this was because the
amazing technology that facilitates its
compilation let me down at the very last
minute. Several bits had to be held over and
I am pleased to include them in this issue.

Your editor looks on as publisher’s daughter

presents posy to HM Queen Victoria

















































































